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22. NOTICE OF MOTION 
 
 The following Notice of Motion is submitted by Councillors Sally Buck and Mike Wall pursuant to 

Standing Order 3.10.1. 
 
 The Council, at a meeting held 25 September 2008 in relation to a proposed road stopping 

strategy, resolved: 
 
 “That this report be forwarded to Community Boards for their comment and a subsequent 

amended report to be brought back to Council. 
 
 Note: It was noted that there are several urgent areas that require a decision and these can be 

put to the Council for a decision.” 
 
 The Notice of Motion is requesting that the Council consider that a decision on the possible sale of 

land outside 173 Clyde Road be treated as “urgent”.  This would allow the Council to make the 
decision relating to this property prior to the road stopping policy coming back to the Council for 
approval. 

 
 The reason for requesting that the potential sale of this property by treated as “urgent” is to 

acknowledge the long time delay of over two years regarding a decision about the possible sale of 
land outside 173 Clyde Road. 

 
 BACKGROUND 
 

1. The Council on 12 June 2008, considered a recommendation from the Fendalton/Waimairi 
Community Board on the possible sale of land outside 173 Clyde Road.  A copy of the report 
by the Chairperson of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board is attached for your 
information.  The Council, after consideration, resolved: 

 
“that the consideration of the report be deferred until further information is available.” 

 
2. At the meeting of 14 August 2008, the Council considered another recommendation from the 

Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board around disposal of surplus road land.  In this case 
being at 10 Waiwetu Street.  The Council resolved: 

 
“that the Council leave this matter to lie on the table at Council until Council has resolved 
its policy position on these matters, as highlighted by the report on the disposal of surplus 
road land outside 173 Clyde Road which was deferred by the Council at its meeting on 
12 June 2008.” 

 
3. A report containing a recommended road stopping strategy was considered by Council at a 

meeting held 25 September 2008.  The resolution adopted by the Council in relation to the 
road stopping was: 

 
“that this report be forwarded to Community Boards for their comment and a subsequent 
amended report to be brought back to Council. 
 
Note: It was noted that there are several urgent areas that require a decision and these 
can be put to the Council for a decision.” 

 
4. It is anticipated that the road stopping policy will be reported back to the Council in April 

2009. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision.


